
From: Islands2050 
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 12:22 PM 
To: Islands2050 
Subject: FW: 11 former Trustees request:  correspondence 
 

 

Subject:  11 former Trustees request: 

Date:  Thu, 27 May 2021 14:56:31 -0700 

From:  Graham Brazier  

To:  sfast@islandstrust.bc.ca, mkaile@islandstrust.bc.ca, Laura Busheikin 

<lbusheikin@islandstrust.bc.ca>, David Critchley <dcritchley@islandstrust.bc.ca>, 

scolbourne@islandstrust.bc.ca, klangereis@islandstrust.bc.ca, Dan Rogers 

<drogers@islandstrust.bc.ca>, trockafella@islandstrust.bc.ca, 

jwolverton@islandstrust.bc.ca, kstamford@islandstrust.bc.ca, 

aallen@islandstrust.bc.ca, gscott@islandstrust.bc.ca, pjohnston@islandstrust.bc.ca, 

tpeterson@islandstrust.bc.ca, Peter Luckham <pluckham@islandstrust.bc.ca>, 

jdodds@islandstrust.bc.ca, dmaude@islandstrust.bc.ca, 

bemcconchie@islandstrust.bc.ca, dmorrison@islandstrust.bc.ca, 

lpatrick@islandstrust.bc.ca, pgrove@islandstrust.bc.ca, pbrent@islandstrust.bc.ca, 

lmiddleton@islandstrust.bc.ca, cthorn@islandstrust.bc.ca, Steve Wright 

<stwright@islandstrust.bc.ca>, dfenton@islandstrust.bc.ca 

CC:  Louise Bell , Roxanna Mandryk , plamb 

, HHolm , David Greer 

, , Wendy Scholefield 

, Sheila Anderson , 

, ,  

 

Christine Torgrimson, Salt Spring Island Trustee for 2008-2011, also served as a Trust Fund 

Board member from 2008-2011 including service as chair adds her agreement to the following 

statement. 

 
“As former Trustees we were greatly saddened to learn of the defeat of a motion made at the March 
meetings "that Trust Council affirm its understanding that the paramount object of the Islands Trust Act 
is preservation and protection of the natural environment". We ask that Trustees reflect on the historical 
significance of that decision as well as its implications for the future and reconsider that motion at the 
next meeting of Trust Council in June.” 

 
Comment: I strongly encourage Trust Council members to further reflect on the creation and unique 
nature of the Islands Trust—a globally rare form of place-based governance, grounded in the 
understanding that humans’ relationship with the natural world is fundamental both to our existence 
and to the success of our societies.  This understanding is even more crucial than when the Trust was 
created many decades ago, given the heavy human footprint on the Earth, the cascading loss of plant 
and animal species, and the increasing effects of climate change—both on the environment and on 
people’s lives.  Please do not alter or muddy the object and policies of the Trust.  Although I certainly 
support and have worked for the provision of affordable housing, I firmly believe that creation and 
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location of such housing must be shaped by a Trust object and policies centred around preservation and 
protection of the fragile and globally rare islands’ environment.   




